Bolton High Guidance Summer Newsletter



CONGRATULATIONS ON ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL SCHOOL YEAR!

GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS

As a reminder, students are required to complete 50 hours of community service and a job shadow for graduation. Summer is a great time for students to work on these requirements.

WORKING PAPERS FOR EMPLOYMENT

Students who are starting a new job are required to provide a promise of employment letter from their prospective employer to the guidance office before receiving their papers. More information regarding working paper requirements in the state of Connecticut can be found here. Once a promise of employment letter is received, students can reach out to Ms. Redner for their working papers.

GUIDANCE SUMMER HOURS

Beginning Wednesday, July 12th, the guidance office will be open 8 am-2 pm Tuesday through Thursday. Paperwork can be dropped off in the drop box on any day as it is checked regularly. If you have any questions or need assistance, please call 860-649-3353 or email guidance@boltonct.org.

2023-2024 Scheduling

Mr. Giansanti and Mrs.
Destiné met with students to review transcripts and drafted their schedule for the next year. Students are encouraged to share their choice of classes with their families. Schedules for the 2023-2024 school year will be posted in PowerSchool for students to view in August. Please contact your students counselor if you have any questions or concerns.

Summer Community Service

Students can find the community service form here and find some ideas below:

- Clean up trails, beaches, & parks
- Hold a bake sale for charity
- Volunteer at a local shelter/rescue or wildlife rehabilitation center
- Help with yardwork for a neighbor/community member
- Volunteer to coach or referee for a youth team
- Help care for a community garden



WELCOME CLASS OF 2027!

We are excited to welcome the Class of 2027 to Bolton High School! Orientation is scheduled for Wednesday, August 23rd from 9AM-12PM for our incoming 9th graders. Students will have the opportunity to meet their teachers, receive their schedules and locker assignments, and connect with upperclassmen mentors who will help with the transition from Middle School to High School.

CLASS OF 2024, SENIOR YEAR IS IN SIGHT!

Summer is the perfect time to visit colleges and explore post-secondary options. We recommend that students complete their Senior brag sheet, update their resumé, and begin their post-secondary applications. We have a number of resources available on our <u>website</u>.



HELPFUL LINKS:

Job Shadow
Senior Brag Sheet
Community Service
Naviance

CommonApp CollegeBoard

BHS SOCIAL MEDIA:

Facebook
YouTube
Instagram
Twitter

CONTACT US:

Grades 9 & 10: Amy Destiné adestine@boltonct.org

Grades 11 & 12: Todd Giansanti tgiansanti@boltonct.org